
Income Tax Filing - NetFile

I filed my income tax return through the Colorado Department of Revenue's Netfile program. Do I have 
to file a paper return too?

No, if you filed your state income tax return electronically through the NetFile program or by telephone 
using the TeleFile program you do not and should not file a paper return.

Filers using the departments' electronic filing programs are encouraged to fill out a paper return before 
filing electronically so the information is in front of them during filing. The paper copy is also a good 
idea to keep as a record of what was filed.

The only time electronic filers would send a paper return is if they discover it was submitted with 
incorrect information. If so, file a paper 104X amended return with the corrections. 

The 104X Amended Return can be found on the Web at www.taxcolorado.com under the "Forms" link"


